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August 8, 1997

NPAC 3-131

Syracuse University

111 College Place

Syracuse NY 13244-4100

August 8, 1997

Prof. Anthony Leonard

GALCIT Mail Stop 301-46

California Institute of Technology

Pasadena Ca 99125

Dear Tony,
I am happy to support the appointment of Roy Williams as a Member of the Professional Staff. I believe that I can still remember the general criteria for such an appointment and I conclude that Roy easily meets the expectations for a MPS.

I am familiar with most of his papers and they are uniformly of high quality. He is the clear intellectual leader for the papers on adaptive meshes and is known internationally as a pioneer in the field. His work on DIME was perhaps the first significant paper on parallel grid generation.

I am sure it is uncontroversial that keeping and promoting Roy is advantageous for Caltech. However I remember that in such senior staff positions, one often spends more time on the opposite problem -- is it wise for the individual to stay in a senior non-faculty position.  Roy is of an age, which will not currently handicap him too much in getting an outside job. Further industry has many opportunities now for people with his skills. I don't think the situation will be quite as easy 5-10 years from now and I believe he should be given a clear statement as to his chance of staying at Caltech in the very long term.

Sincerely yours,
Geoffrey Fox
Professor of Physics and Computer Science
